
  
  
Dear ACT examinee,  
 
 

Due to new testing procedures and other changes necessary to navigate testing amid COVID-19, ACT has 
made the difficult decision to cancel the ACT® test dates for students outside the United States in 
December 2020 and February 2021.  We sincerely apologize for any inconvenience this may cause you.  
 
As a student who has already registered for the test during one of these testing periods, you have the 
following options: 
  
1. Request a refund.   
2. Request a test date and/or test center change for free until 29 January (the late registration deadline 
for the Feb test date).     
 
ACT wants to make this process as easy as possible for you. Students can transfer their test date 
and/or testing location at no extra charge. The following dates are still available for students:  

• 11 or 12 September 2020* (Registration deadline: 4 September)  
• 9 or 10 October 2020 (Registration deadline: 2 October)  
• 16 or 17 April 2021 (Registration deadline: 9 April)  
• 11 or 12 June 2021 (Registration deadline: 4 June)  
• 16 or 17 July 2021 (Registration deadline: 9 July)  
* There is no late fee to register for the September test date.  

All of us at ACT hope you are staying safe and healthy during this time. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
ACT Customer Care 

https://www.act.org/content/act/en/contact-act.html
https://my.act.org/account/signin?location=https://my.act.org

